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Summary:





The Department of General Services ("DGS") proposes that low load factor accounts with loads between 20 and 50 kw be excused from the metering requirement.  A blanket exemption for such accounts is justified because installation of a meter on such accounts is so uneconomic that, unless an exemption is provided, these accounts would, in effect, be excluded from the direct access market contrary to the requirements of AB 1890 and Commission policy. 





Proposal/Methodology:





DGS proposes that there should be a blanket exemption to the metering requirement for accounts using 30,000 kwh or less per year.  The exemption would be available to accounts with an average annual usage over the past five years of no more than 30,000 kwh.





Justification:





Investments with a payback of up to two years are generally accepted as commercially reasonable.  The 30,000 kwh threshold is designed to exempt from the metering requirement, those accounts for which, due to a low load factor, the cost of a time of use meter would have a payback of over two years.   The annual average over five years is proposed in order to ensure that accounts are not qualified or disqualified for the exemption based on usage in an unusual year.  





Assumptions:





 	The Power Exchange price will average 2.4 cents per kilowatt hour.


 	Average direct access savings for small, low load factor commercial accounts will be no more than ten percent of the Power Exchange price. 


 	The cost of a simple hourly meter for a small commercial account will be between $100 and $150.





